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Meeting 10th – 11th July, 
Aylesbury, Cycling Demonstration Town
Action Notes

Present:
Phillip Darnton 

(Chair, Board)

John Grimshaw 

(Board)

Lynn Sloman


(Board)

Chris Spencer 

(Board)

Dave Merrett 

(Board)

Christian Wolmar

(Board)

Kevin Mayne 

(Board)

Alison Hill 


(Board)

Malcolm Shepherd 

(Sustrans for BFTF2)

Claire Spink 


(DfT to explain CE Review)

Jo Jones 


(DfT to explain CE Review)

Steve Garidis 

(CE Projects Coordinator)

1. A brief discussion was held about the recent Ministerial re-shuffle, in particular new Ministers for Transport, health and Education.  The Board agreed that a letter of introduction should be written to the new transport Minister with responsibility for cycling, Minister of State for Transport, Rosie Winterton.

Action:  Phillip Darnton to draft letter to Minister
2. Phillip Darnton gave an update on progress with bike and rail issues.  A meeting with Mark Lambirth of the Department for Transport had been very positive and the White Paper on rail (High Level Operating Statement - HLOS) was due shortly.  CE had sent a letter on 7th June to the Minister outlining proposals for better bike rail integration as requested. An initial meeting with ATOC and train operating companies had been arranged. 
3. Steve Garidis gave an update on progress with the National Cycle Journey Planner project.  A recent steering group meeting had reported back on the successful pilot project to prove the feasibility of the planner, and asked steering group members of other progress and developments in the field since the pilot had been completed.  The next steps were for Cycling England to present a working proposal and recommendations on finance to Transport Direct.
4. Alison Hill gave an update on the PCT demonstration projects working with the Government Office of the East Midlands (GOEM).  It was noted that the two proposals had now been signed off by relevant Board members.

5. Phillip Darnton gave an update on the regional Bikeability launches.  Most had been highly successful from a media and local stakeholder perspective.  It was noted that some had been less successful as ‘regional’ stakeholder launches and that this should be borne in mind for any future regional rollout activity.

6. The writing of CE’s 3 year strategy paper for subsequent cycling funding was discussed, with the working title ‘Bike for the Future 2’.  Discussion centred around:

Structure
a. Timetable – Phillip Darnton explained that the paper had a deadline of the end of August so that the DfT could factor in its recommendations with the outcome of the Comprehensive Spending Review (CSR) in September and October.  Ideas and input were being sought from many stakeholders, in particular a joint paper from the cycling Non-Government Organisations (NGOs), British Cycling, CTC and Sustrans;

b. Aim – some discussion ensued around whether the paper should discuss projects that promoted cycling, but within a wider context e.g. walking and other forms of ‘active travel’.  The Board agreed that projects recommended for funding should take into account the wider context, however the brief from the Department was clear and the paper required was to outline a strategy for funding programmes that got more people cycling, more safely, more often.
c. NGO paper – Malcolm Shepherd outlined progress with the joint NGO paper.  He intended to use as a basis, the paper written in 2004 for the NCSB called ‘Meeting the target’ which had formed the core of ‘Bike for the Future’.  The original analysis in this paper was still relevant, but could now be updated with experience gained from CE’s current programmes, as well as wider developments such as climate change and the obesity debate.

Content
d. Strategic target audiences - the strategic focus of the paper was discussed.  It was agreed that ‘young people’ would almost certainly be one of the key priorities, but other target audiences should also be considered including parents, commuters, older people, and women.

e. Programme areas – It was agreed that of the current CE programmes, the Young People and Place programmes had seen the most successes, supported by the other 3 programme areas.  It was suggested that other areas for consideration should include travel to the workplace and perhaps a sustainable tourism work strand considering the contribution increased cycling might have for reducing CO2 in tourism.  It was noted that programmes should take into account new policy developments such as the proposed ‘eco-towns’ programme.  Programme areas should consider where CE had been successful and seek to continue that success; should consider whether successful projects could be transferred to other programme areas, and should continue to include innovative projects, to continually seek out ‘what works best’.  Potential projects discussed included ‘Bike it’ in the workplace, projects targeting older people and women, and schemes to capitalise on the energy of small voluntary organisations, perhaps through a grant dispersal mechanism

f. Strategic ‘Indicators’ for success – It was noted that previous strategic discussions had assumed that the main indicators for success were ‘number of extra trips made’.  This kind of indicator did not specifically take into account considerations such as carbon emission reduction – as to achieve this, a strategy might focus on reducing ‘the worst’ long trips for example. The limitations of using only ‘number of extra trips’ as an indicator were noted and to be borne in mind in developing Bike for the Future 2.
7. Claire Spink and Jo Jones from the Department for Transport outlined the process for reviewing Cycling England’s progress and achievements since their formation in March 2005, including efficiency and value for money.  This was being done as part of a public commitment to assess all new Non-Departmental Public Bodies (NDPBs) after their first few years of existence. Claire explained that the review was timed to be complete by the time the results of the CSR were known – estimated October 2007.
8. AOB:

a. John Grimshaw explained that Sustrans were through to the final stage of a Big Lottery Fund competition, the final decision going to a televised public vote in December.  Sustrans had entered their ‘Connect 2’ programme.

b. It was noted that the individual promotional campaigns of CE, CTC and Sustrans would benefit from a quarterly ‘forward look’ between respective press offices in order to better coordinate activity.

Action: Steve Garidis to arrange through Blue Rubicon.
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